

**Hurst Community Association**  
**Exec Meeting Monday 12<sup>th</sup> June 2017**

**1. Present.**

Donald Barr, Danny. Williams. Brian Scanlan. Richard Ambler. Mark Fish.  
Nat Lyne. John Horton.

**2. Apologies for absence.**

Kishor Thaker.

**3.Minutes of the last Meeting.**

Minutes of the last meeting held on 8<sup>th</sup> May 2017 were accepted.

**4. Matters arising from the minutes.**

9a Danny reported that the repairs to the cellar stairs has now been completed.

**5. Chairman's report.**

a. Brian announced that due to domestic circumstances he has to resign form the post of chairman with immediate effect. Brian said he would remain in a reduced capacity to help with lighting and sounds.

**6. Secretaries report.**

a. Rock choir. All dates are booked for Wednesdays evenings in August and are on the calendar.

**b.Booking inquiry for Friday 1<sup>st</sup> August 2018. Do we accept?**

b.MENCAP. Received email 31 May. (Arrears March April May)

**Hi Don,**

**I have today paid the March and April invoices via bank transfer (total £427.50 including the Sunday evening hire in March). I note that May hasn't finished yet but will make payment for the (eagerly-sent) May invoice in June at some point!**

The May invoice was sent on 23<sup>rd</sup> May. Just over a week before the end of the month.

c. The AGM will be on Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> July as agreed at the last meeting.

d. BF from last month Janet Robson has booked a Dance Competition. They will require Stage,  
Basic Lighting. Middle dressing room and two rooms upstairs.

**7. Treasurers Report.**

Treasurer not present.

**8 Groups**

a) Bar. No Issues.

b) Lighting and Sound. Brian has acquired some new batteries.

c) Maintenance. No Issues.

d) Scouts. The rear car park will be required for delivery of plants am Friday 9<sup>th</sup> June.

e) Stage. No issues.

f) St Johns. No Issues.

**9. Safety.** No Issues.

**10 Any other business.**

The next meeting will be the AGM on 3<sup>rd</sup> July at 8.0. It was suggested that the committee meet at 7.30 to discuss any current issues.

Brian thanked all present and closed the meeting at 8.30.